Minutes of the Leonia Shade Tree Commission’s regular meeting held Wednesday, November 9, 2016.  The meeting was in compliance with the Open Meetings Act as the date, time and place of all regular meetings were filed with the Borough Clerk on January 1, 2016 and had been properly publicized.

Present:  Jane Wilson, Kate Mirbaba, Gloria Arlak, Richard Stenken, Vivian DeMarco and Anne Bonadies

Absent:  Christine Healey-Sammis, Julie Ulbrich

The meeting was called to order at 7:40.

Minutes:  The minutes of the October 12, 2016 meeting were read.  By vote of the Commissioners present, the minutes were approved.

Public Portion: No public present.
Council Liaison Report: No Council Liaison present.
Chairperson’s Report:

-Jane has received correspondence that a shade tree at 140 Christie may have been damaged when its root was shaved.

-Residents at 356 Glenwood have a Honey Locust they want removed because they feel that it makes their sidewalks heave.  This is hard to currently assess as the sidewalk has been replaced.  The consensus is that the tree not be removed, but that if circumstances change and the sidewalk starts to heave again, we will take a look.

-Jane, Gloria and Anne attended a PSE&G/New Jersey Tree Foundation Conference on November 4.  The theme was “The Right Tree, Planted in the Right Place, the Right Way” and it addressed pruning, tree and electrical safety and the need for tree diversity in future shade tree plantings.

-The Emerald Ash Borer is in Leonia.  Trees on Glenwood Ave and Pine Tree show signs of the infestation.  We need to identify trees that are affected and design a plan for dealing with EAB.

-39 Trees were planted during the very successful Fall Planting.   Happy to report that all went well and the trees were healthy, good looking specimens.

-We had 5 refusals for plantings.

-We discussed using part of CSIP grant for tree plantings in Fireman’s Park, Wood Park and Broad Ave.  Need to discuss further and come up with a plan.

Spring Planting:

We currently have 24 sites for planting new trees, will begin the bidding process.

Commissioner’s Reports:

Jane Wilson did the following evaluations:

121 Glenwood Ave                         Prune

327 Allaire                                         Newly planted Cherry tree, dead.  Remove

178 Leonia Ave                                Maple, top dead and funghi.  Remove

504 Pine Hill Road                           Ash.  Remove

536 Nordhoff                                    Prune

340 Glenwood Ave                          Ash.  Remove

405 Ft. Lee Road                              Ash.  Hollow and dying.  Remove

150 Spring St.                                    Branch on service line.  Prune

140 Highwood                                  Dying Norway Maple.  Remove

174 Spring St                                     Dead small Norway Maple.  Remove

New/Old Business:
A contractor on Glenwood and Oakdene removed a large oak tree.  The contractor was supposed to pay $1000 to replace.  We are trying to determine if this has been paid.  The funds belong in the Shade Tree Trust Fund.

Adjournment: By motion of Jane Wilson and a vote of the Commissioners present, the meeting was adjourned at 8:15pm.

Respectfully submitted, Anne Bonadies
